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KILROY MEMORIAL GOLF OUTING - HOLE SPONSORS NEEDED

The annual Kilroy Memorial Golf Outing is scheduled for Saturday August 11, 2018 at Briardale Greens. If you

have been a past contributor or hole sponsor we thank you! Your continued support of this event is very much

appreciated. We are seeking individuals and local businesses to become hole sponsors for this event. A $100

hole sponsorship makes it possible to keep costs to a minimum, as well as provide an opportunity to obtain low-

cost advertising. An individual sign with your name and/or logo will be posted at the golf course. We thank you

in advance for your support! 

Please mail this form along with your $100 hole sponsorship check made payable to:

Irish American Club East Side

Attn: Golf Outing

22770 Lake Shore Blvd

Euclid, OH 44123

PLEASE PRINT SPONSOR INFORMATION BELOW

COMPANY NAME: __________________________________________________________________________

CONTACT PERSON’S NAME: __________________________________________________________________

ADDRESS: _________________________________________________________________________________

PHONE NO.: _______________________________________________________________________________

Thank you for your continued support of this event. Please feel free to contact Patty Campbell should you

need more information or if you have any questions at (216) 965-3162 or email to poepatty@aol.com.

Kilroy Memorial Outing Golfers Wanted

The annual Kilroy Memorial is scheduled for Saturday August 11, 2018 at Briardale Greens. The fee for individ-

ual golfers is $75. If you would like to enter, please complete the form below and submit with payment.

Mail this form along with $75 per golfer made payable to:

Irish American Club

Attention: Golf Outing

22770 Lake Shore Blvd

Euclid, OH 44123

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY

Foursome Name, Phone Number and Membership Number

1. ________________________________________________________________________________________

2. ________________________________________________________________________________________

3. ________________________________________________________________________________________

4. ________________________________________________________________________________________

Thank you for your continued support of this event. Please feel free to contact Patty Campbell should you need

more information or if you have questions at (216) 965-3162 or email to poepatty@aol.com.
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Save the date for the Clam Bake!
Saturday September 22nd at the IACES

More info to follow next month!

Join us for a Corn Roast on the 

Campbell-O’Brien Patio!
Sunday September 9th

More info to be announced!



How Many Steaks 
Did She Win?!!!

Pat Dowd
Our June “Steak Shoot” had heads shaking in disbelief as

the evening went on. With a lighter crowd than usual, we
thought maybe everyone would go home a winner, but so
much for wishful thinking.

Starting us off was our “drill master”, Mary McCluskey,
who very quickly won game one of the first set. She was
soon followed by Sherry Armand. But, Mary McCluskey
knew she needed more steaks, so game 3 was hers too.
Marilyn Paulin happily won game 4 of the first set.

Set 2 really got everyone buzzing as Kathy Foster and
Mary McCluskey (again) won the first game, and Ann Turk
won the next three games in a row -a first!

Set 3 went quickly as Judy Sullivan, Ed Bopp, Sue
Murphy and Merrie Pyle each won holiday steaks. On to set
4 where Stephen Pyle, Joyce Tucceri, Darlene Szafranski,
and Amy Bopp were planning their next cookout.

Then it was time out for refreshments and the chance to
purchase the monthly cash drawing tickets and a chance to
win the “Holiday Cash” in November.

Then it was back to the games where Judy Sullivan,
Darlene Szafranski, Cal Ryan and Judy Sullivan (again)
were eager to claim their steaks.

The final games of the regular sets were won by Pam
Splittorf, Ann Turk (now she was at eight!), Amy Bopp, and
Sharon Kane.

Our Bonus Game winners were Marilyn Paulin who won
four more steaks, and Ann Turk who won six more steaks,
for a grand total of 14 steaks for the evening!!!! 

The Grand Bonus of a beautiful London Broil was won
by Ed Bopp.

We hope you’ll join us July 19 and August 16 at 7:30 pm
as the Padraic Pearse Center continues to have fun and give
away steaks. Thanks for coming and for your continued sup-
port.
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Bookbuzz 
Bonnie Easton

For mystery readers:
The Liar’s Girl by Catherine Ryan Howard tells the story

of a serial killer who killed five young women by drowning
them in the Grand Canal. Will Hurley confesses and is sent
to a psychiatric hospital. His girlfriend Alison flees to
Amsterdam. Ten years later, another victim is found and
Will agrees to help the police in the investigation but will
only talk to Alison. She reluctantly returns to Dublin.

Too Close to Breathe: A Novel is the debut novel of
Olivia Kiernan. In this tale, Detective Chief Superintendent
Frankie Sheehan returns from medical leave after being shot
and still suffering from PTSD. Her first case is a murder dis-
guised as a suicide. She is confronted by the victim’s secrets
in life and in death.

The setting is the Appalachian Mountains of Big Gap,
Tennessee where a community of Irish Travelers have set-
tled. Brynn Callahan is a former Marine MP who returns
home after an IED explosion. She brings home her cadaver
dog, Wilco. Brynn and Wilco discover in their walk in the
woods the body of a woman she knows and must help the
local police solve the crime. She enlists the help of the reluc-
tant Irish Travelers. Splintered Silence by Susan Furlong is
the first in the Bone Gap Travelers series.

In a Galway mansion, an addicted single mother from an
Anglo-Irish family is found dead with her two young chil-
dren, Maude and Jack, fending for themselves. Cormac
Reilly is a new policeman sent to investigate. Twenty years
later, Reilly is again involved with the family when Jack

dies from an apparent suicide, but Maude and Jack’s girl-
friend Aisling are sure he was murdered. The Ruin by
Dervla McTiernan provides an edgy debut novel.

For more reading suggestions, check out padraicpearse-
center.weebly.com. 

Happy Reading!

Padraic Pearse Book Discussion

The Padraic Pearse Book Club will be meeting on Friday,
August 17th at 7:15 p.m. in the Board Room to discuss Time

Pieces: A Dublin Memoir by John Banville. The author is a
Man Booker Prize winner who writes fiction under his own
name and also the Quirke Mystery series under the pen
name Benjamin Black. In this memoir, he relates his own
story of visiting Dublin as a child on his birthday and mov-
ing there as an adult. This story of his life and his beloved
city and its culture is told with insight and humor. He
includes some excellent photographs by Paul Joyce and his
commentary on Dublin’s history and architecture.

All are welcome to join us for a lively discussion and
refreshments!

Schedule of future meetings:
August 17: Time Pieces: A Dublin Memoir by John

Banville
September 21: Jackie’s Girl: My Life with the Kennedy

Family by Kathy McKeon
November 16: Carnegie’s Maid by Marie Benedict
For updates on the book club and more reading sugges-

tions, check out padraicpearsecenter.weebly.com.



6 SCHANACHIE

Merrie Pyle is very proud of her three grandsons, Tobin,

Nolan and Evan Pyle, all graduates of Eastlake North High
School, who were all chosen as Valedictorians upon gradu-
ation.

Happy Anniversary to David and Donna Baioni who
will be celebrating 45 years of marriage on August 18. Our
best wishes also go out to Bonnie and Mickey McNally as
they celebrate their 53rd Anniversary. 

Some of our members are having lots of fun this summer.
Jean Walsh and Rita McNeely are taking a trip to Noah’s
Ark in Kentucky in August. The two adventurers will also
be white water rafting (or white water watching) at
Ohiopyle sometime in July. Helen Vura and Jack Murphy

had a great time in Put-In-Bay.
Our best birthday wishes go out to Jon Gurry, “65” on

August 5 and Brigid Gurry on August 25. Susan Cooper

will be celebrating her birthday on August 15. The Burke
family is posting their family’s birthday announcements
early, including Jim Burke on September 1, Casey

McCullough on September 15, Mike Burke on September
16 and Maureen Burke on September 30. You never know
when they will be away on another family trip. 

We offer sincere sympathy to Judy Wade on the loss of
her husband, Jeff. Our deepest condolence to the family of
Catherine Lauffer, one of our last Golden Shamrocks.
Memorial services were held recently for Madeline

Finnerty, age 99, wife of the late Andy, both of whom were
long-time Club members. Condolences to Corky

DiVincenzo on the passing of her husband, Guido, two of
our club trip travelers.

To have your important events included in
this column, please jot them down on the flyers found on the
tables at the membership meetings or email me at
barbcomiskey@gmail.com.

HE SAID…SHE SAID…
By Barbara Comiskey and the Membership

2018 Bluestone
Ancient Order of Hibernians

Catholic High School Scholarship
The Ancient Order of Hibernians 

will award a $250 annual 
four year scholarship to one 
eighth grade girl and boy 
who plans to attend a 

Cleveland area Catholic high school 
beginning Fall 2018.

An application, essay and final 8th grade 
report card are required to apply 

for the scholarship.

Please contact John Kane for an application.

Email jckanend@hotmail.com
Phone 440-724-4799

Thank You
Everyone who attended the “Luncheon with Cahal

Dunne” on Friday, June 15, left expressing what a great time

they had at the show and how wonderful the food was.

Cahal sang songs, told stories, played a beautiful rendition

of the theme from “Exodus” on piano. The highlight was

probably the “Story of the Pheasant Plucker” – Gerry Quinn

shared it on Facebook so give it a view and be amazed.

The numerous people I wish to thank are: Rick Eberhard

and his Koumbaro’s crew for not only the terrific meal but

also for the hall set-up and clean-up afterward; Mary Jo

Gurry and Sue McGill for handling the ticket sales and seat-

ing arrangements; Barb Comiskey for all of her assistance

with promotion; Jim Burke for taking care of the bar duties;

Gerry Quinn, Roger Weist, and all the Irish Radio programs

for announcing our event on air; and, of course, the

Executive Board and Membership for approving the show.

A very special thanks to the ladies and gentlemen who spent

their Friday afternoon in good company with fine entertain-

ment.

“Looking For Some 
Aspiring Young Stars”

We are excited to announce we will be having a

Christmas play starring the children of the Irish American

Club East Side. Under the direction of Christopher Cooper,

the performance will be on December 9, 2018. Practice will

be 6:15-7:15 pm on Wednesday nights. Watch for more

information on who to contact and when practices will

begin.

Volunteer Needed
The Pinochle League is in need of a Chairperson. If no

one volunteers, the club will be without a Pinochle League

in September. If you are interested, please contact Marilou

Donovan at 216-409-0818 or mlcd@att.net for details. 

A.O.H. Bluestone Division meets 7 pm 3rd

Monday of each month. Questions call Francis @

415-377-4731.



Irish Heritage Tour
Pat Dowd

The Padraic Pearse Center is thrilled to announce that we

have planned a most interesting and informative Irish

Heritage Tour for Saturday, October 13. The tour is designed

to give an overview of the early patterns of settlement of the

Irish in Cleveland, particularly on the eastside.

Lolly the Trolley will pick us up at the Club at 10 am and

return us to the Club by 4 pm. Our narrated tour will include

stops at St. Aloysius Church with pastor Fr. Mark Hobson, a

stroll in the beautiful Irish Cultural Garden, and a visit to

Immaculate Conception Church in Cleveland – affectionate-

ly known as “The Mac”, where Fr. Frank Godic is pastor.

Midway through our tour, we’ll stop for lunch at one of

the oldest Irish establishments in Cleveland – the Flat Iron.

After lunch, we’ll make our way across the street to the

Irish Famine Memorial on the banks of the Cuyahoga River.

As Lolly winds her way back to the Club, we’ll hear more

about various points of interests such as St. Malachi’s, The

Flats, Irish Town Bend, St. Mary’s on the Flats, the Soldiers

& Sailors Monument and more.

All of our previously sponsored Irish Heritage Tours have

promptly sold out! We anticipate the same will be true this

time, so don’t wait to make your reservation. We are limited

to 38 passengers per trolley, and we have two trolleys

reserved, so reservations will be on a first-come, first served

basis. 

Plan now to join us on this enjoyable day as we travel to

sites that hold so much history and so many memories for so

many of us. Bring along a relative or friend as we journey

down memory lane – and leave the driving to Lolly!

Cost for the tour is $45.00 which includes roundtrip trol-

ley transportation from and back to the Club, driver gratuity,

donations to St. Aloysius and Immaculate Conception

churches, lunch at the Flat Iron, tax and luncheon gratuity.

RESERVATIONS: Send your check made payable to:

Padraic Pearse Center

Attn: Irish Heritage Tour

22770 Lake Shore Blvd.

Euclid, OH 44123

NOTE: If you are reserving for more than one person, be

sure to include everyone’s name.
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Padraic Pearse Center
Is on Facebook

Check out the new Padraic Pearse Center Facebook Page at

http://facebook.com/padraicpearsecenter and click on LIKE

to follow our 2018 upcoming events, photos and more fun

stuff!

To the Membership
Kevin McCluskey

To the membership of the Club. Where did the last three

years go? Time does fly when you’re having fun. I would

like to take this opportunity and thank everyone for what we

have accomplished over the last two years.

I would first like to thank the Executive Board members

for all the hard work you’ve done to move our club forward.

Next, I would like to thank all the committee chairs and vol-

unteers. Without you, our club would be lost. Your dedica-

tion is very much appreciated. I cannot name everyone, but

thank you so much.

We have many fun activities planned to help our club

thrive. Membership is growing and the younger generation

is getting involved.

A good friend of the family, Jack Carroll, came to me

after I was elected, congratulated me, and said “I have three

things for you. 1. Don’t screw up. 2. I know you will do a

great job. 3. Your father would be very proud of you.” That

really meant a lot to me and I hope I didn’t let you down.

In conclusion, please support the new Executive Board

that we elected. While we may not have always agreed, I

hope you enjoyed some activities during my tenure and con-

tinue to support the IACES! I’m not going anywhere, I just

need a little break.

Once again, thank you everyone.

Thank you to Claire

Trueman and her family for

remembering the Irish

American Club Eastside. We

received donations from

many of Claire’s family and

friends in her memory.

They all knew she had a

great time here at the club

enjoying the events, meetings

and all the amazing friendships she had developed. 

Thanks for all the great memories and wonderful

smiles you gave us Claire. 

Until we meet again.

"Rapunzel's Festival of Lights" 
CANCELLED

for Saturday, August 4th at IACES!

A Smile That Keeps On Giving

in memoriam
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“In Memoriam” Plaque
In the lower hall there is an "In Memoriam" Plaque

with the names of deceased members of the Club listed.

If you have a friend or loved one that was a member of

the Club and has passed away and you would like their

name to be included on this Plaque, you can send their

name and a check for $50 made out to the Irish American

Club or you can contact Jean Walsh at 440-942-3207

HEADLINES and DEADLINES
If you would like to submit an article for the

Schanachie, the deadline for the September issue is
August 6. You may continue to send your articles
to the Club or you may email them to
Schanachie@gmail.com. Submission time is not the only
criteria for inclusion and we reserve the right to edit due to
content and space. If you have any questions call Ann at
440-943-3088 or Kevin McCluskey at 216-956-2653.

Note from the Editor
All articles must be submitted to me by e-mail at:

schanachie@gmail.com

They can be typed in Word and do not have to have

any limit on the width. No spaces before new paragraphs,

no returns at the end of each line and if you use tabs do

not use multiple tabs. The printer will fix the tabs.

Pictures must be jpeg (jpg). Send to me as an attachment

in your e-mail. Proofreading staff will meet for proof-

reading on August 15 at 7 pm. Ann Turk.

Monthly Membership Meetings
Members last names beginning with the following letters

please bring a dessert for that month's meeting. Any ques-

tions please call Dolly Luskin at 216-261-0967.

Month Letter Month Letter

JANUARY A & B JULY N & O

FEBRUARY C & D AUGUST P, Q & R

MAR. E & F SEPTEMBER S

APRIL G, H & I OCTOBER T, U & V

MAY J, K & L NOVEMBER W, X, Y & Z

JUNE M DECEMBER All Members

Keep up to date with weekly email
blasts from the IACES!

Do you know that the IACES sends
out weekly email blasts with information
on upcoming events at the IACES,
Padraic Pearse and the greater Irish
community? If you would like your email
address added to this list, please contact
Sarah Dirk at obriendirk@gmail.com or
216-337-9004

Membership Has Its Privileges
By Linda Walsh

YOUR vote counts! Vote on action at the monthly
membership meetings. You must sign the attendance sheet
to earn credit. Please don’t sign in for anyone but yourself.

If you attend three meetings between July and May,

you can vote in the June election for Board members.

Card carrying members pay the member price for

Club events.

Receive our monthly newsletter, The Schanachie,

delivered to your home.

New members will receive a Club Pin and a copy of

our bylaws by attending a membership meeting.
There were 63 members signed in at the June meeting.

If you paid your dues, but are not receiving The

Schanachie, contact Membership Secretary, Kathy Foster.

The Schanachie is available online on the Club website

(eastsideirish.org) and on our Facebook page (IACES). 

If you have a child 18 years of age who has come off your

Family Membership, we have a membership rate of $20 per

year until s/he reaches age 21. New members in July:

Tom Cregan       Beth Parnin 

Allison Eckerle       Chelsea Mc Clellan

"Rapunzel's Festival of Lights" 
CANCELLED

for Saturday, August 4th at IACES!
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Ticket Policy
Tickets for any event at the Irish American Club East

Side can be obtained by phone or mail. When mailing your
ticket request, please be sure to include a self-addressed,
stamped envelope and a check made payable to: Irish
American Club East Side. If you pre-order a dinner for an
event and do not show up or you do not cancel within 48
hours of the dinner, you will be billed by the Club for the
price of the meal.

Sue McGill Mary Jo Gurry
20971 Morris Ave. 5096 Karen Isle
Euclid, OH 44123 Willoughby, OH 44094

216-386-2194 216-375-5468
wahoosmc@aol.com maryjogurry@gmail.com

Tickets for sold out events must be paid for by the 
Thursday prior to the event.

Club Rental Information
The Irish American Club is available for rentals of all

sizes. We can accommodate showers, graduations, banquets,
receptions of all kinds, funerals and of course, weddings.
We have two facilities available, the upper hall for larger
parties and the Phil Walsh Cabaret room for smaller parties.
Koumbaros is the exclusive caterer for the upper hall. If you
wish to rent the lower hall you may bring in your own home-
made food but you also have the option of using our club
caterer. To reserve either the upper hall or the Phil Walsh
Cabaret room, please call Rick Eberhart 216-338-3774.

Pub Hours for Spring and Summer
Monday CLOSED

Tuesday CLOSED

Wednesday 6 PM- 11 PM

Thursday 6 PM- 11 PM

Friday 6 PM- 11 AM

Saturday 6 PM- 11 AM

Sunday 6 PM- 11 PM

Closing time of the Pub is at the bartender's discretion

Sunshine Club
If you know of a member who is sick or if there has been

a death in the family, Mary Kay Malone, Chairperson of the

Sunshine Club, will try and send a card on behalf of the

Club. You can contact Mary Kay at 216-337-4356 or send

her an e-mail mkm1159@yahoo.com with the member’s

information.

Published by the Irish American Club * East Side Inc.
Mary Alice Curran Chairman

Editor: Ann Turk (440-943-3088)

Ad Manager: Kevin McCluskey (216-956-2653)

Circulation: Pat Homan (440-946-6232)

Contributing Editors: Linda Burke

Barbara Comiskey *Rose Marie Eppich

Rosemary Nugent * Sharon Spinks

Executive Board Members 2017-2018
President Mary Alice Curran 440-665-8110
Vice President Sarah Dirk 216-337-9004
Recording Secretary Linda Walsh 216-538-1358
Treasurer Patty Campbell 219-965-3162
Membership Secretary Kathy Foster 440-289-4785
Members at Large Sue McGill 216-386-2194

Debbie Arth 216-571-0874
Mike Byrne 216-990-2581
Chris Faith 440-341-4763

Club Website:
www.eastsideirish.org

Irish American Club: 216-731-4003
Pub: 216-731-1189

Club Fax: 216-731-6120
WiFi: Username-IACES
Password: 2167314003

Schanachie: schanachie@gmail.com
www.facebook.com/IACES/

On Air Irish Radio

Saturday

10am - 11am: Johnson Brothers Irish Hour WKTL FM

90.7

Sunday

7am - 9am: Sweeney Astray WCBS FM 89.3 & on

wesb.org

10am - 12 pm: Gerry Quinn’s Irish Hours WHK AM

1420 with Colleen Corrigan Day, Eddie Fitzpatrick & J.

C. Sullivan

1pm - 3 pm: Echoes of Erin WCWA AM 1230 w/John

Connolly

6pm - 7 pm:  Song of Britain & Ireland WCPN FM 90.3

w/Joe Nichols & Kevin McGinty

4pm - 6pm: Beyond the Pale WRUW FM 91.1

w/Roger Weist

5pm - 6pm: The Hooley Hour WHK AM1420

9pm - 10pm: Hooley Hour WHK AM 1420 w/Tara

Quinn & Josh Vaughan
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The Green Pages
Please support the businesses that support us!

Jack Murphy’s
Tradewinds Lounge
319 East 200th St., Euclid
Happy Hour between

3 - 6 Weekdays
216-481-8228
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CLEVELAND'S BEST IRISH BANDS
Doors: 3:00 pm  Music: 4:00 pm

Free family fun!  Weekly food & drink specials.
See MusicBoxCLE.com for this week's band.

West Bank of the Flats near Shooters

Harp Level:

Bluestone Division — Ancient

Order of Hibernians

Cleveland Whiskey

Daugherty Construction Inc.

Flannery’s Pub

Irish American News

Koumbaros Catering

Mayo Society of Greater Cleveland

Monreal Funeral Home

Music Box Supper Clubs

Claddagh Level:

Eastside Landscaping

Jack Murphy's Tradewinds Lounge

Schulte Mahon-Murphy Funeral

Home

Skinny’s Bar and Grille

Summit Painting

The Travel Connection

Shamrock Level:

Muldoon’s Saloon and Eatery

IBEW Local #38

Henry Fence

Lake County Captains

Adelio’s Contracting

Corporate Sponsors:

We would like to thank all of our Corporate Sponsors. Support those who support us. 

Support Our Club
Advertise in the Schanachie
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